TOWN OF MAXTON               Jan. 23, 2007                BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

NORTH CAROLINA                    7:20 PM     


SPECIAL MEETING

The Maxton Board of Commissioners met for a Special Meeting with the following members present:

Mayor Lillie McKoy

Commissioner Gladys Dean

Commissioner Ray Oxendine
Commissioner Sallie McLean
Absent:  Mayor ProTem Geraldine McLaurin, Commissioner Patsy Hamer

Staff present:  Interim Town Manager Katrina Tatum, Interim Clerk Jacqueline Roberson

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Lillie McKoy declared a quorum present and called the January 23, 2007 Special Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the purpose of CDBG Public Hearing #2 and a discussion by Hobbs, Upchurch & Associates on regionalization to order at 7:20 p.m.  Commissioner Dean gave the invocation.  Commissioner McLean asked to be excused.
REGIONALIZATION
Hobbs, Upchurch & Associates
Fred Hobbs of Hobbs, Upchurch & Associates talked about regionalization and stated that the Town of Maxton did not get funded last year.    The town should decide whether or not we want to do regionalization.  There are rules that we need to know and go by and we will need to do separate applications.  The funding level for the next funding cycle is $300,000.   He went on to say that we are basically talking about wastewater, attacking inflow-infiltration.  March 1, 2007 is the next application cycle.  He stated that Hobbs, Upchurch has the application that was submitted before.  Mayor McKoy asked if there were any questions.  There were no questions.
PUBLIC HEARING
Mayor Lillie McKoy declared CDBG Public Hearing #2 open.  Ed Lynch and Steve Player were in attendance.
The Town of Maxton is considering applying to the North Carolina Department of Commerce-Division of Community Assistance for a Small Cities Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) for funds to do a CDBG project.  This is the second of two public hearings that are required prior to submission of the application.  The first public hearing explain the CDBG program and requested input from the public on community development needs and priorities.

The purpose of this public hearing is to explain the proposed CDBG-Concentrated Need application for up to $1 million.  It is also designed to finalize the planning phase for the designated target area and reflects the results of the surveys and inspections of home in the area.  The project will be called the Graham Street Community Revitalization Program and will consist of fourteen homes targeted for replacement or repair. Proposed activities include housing acquisition, clearance, rehabilitation, relocation sewer, streets, drainage and the renovation of a vacant structure for use by the local PAL, Inc. organization.  A $1.1 million project will require a $100,000 match from the Town.  One of the properties is the area is targeted to be headquarters for the PALS Center innovation project.  The hope is to draw teenagers from that area and other areas.  The application deadline has changed from February 1, 2007 to March 15, 2007.  Ed Lynch informed that Board that once the contracts go out to bid, they are awarded to general contractors with good reputations.  Mr. Lynch also stated that they have a building inspector as part of their team.   
Commissioner Dean motioned to approve a resolution to apply for the Community Development Block Grant and to allow the Mayor to sign off on all program documents.  Commissioner Oxendine seconded.  The motion passed.
ADJOURNMENT
Mayor McKoy entertained the motion to adjourn.  Commissioner Oxendine motioned to adjourn at 7:35 p.m.  Seconded by Commissioner Dean.  Motioned carried.
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Mayor Lillie McKoy




Interim Clerk Jacqueline Roberson

